Summary: New to the field: Integrating the student voice into the PG Cert

This project sought to embed student observations of staff into the PG Cert HE. The PG Cert HE already involves observations of new members of staff; however I wanted to interrogate students’ perceptions of the efficacy of taught sessions, the stimulation, engagement and enthusiasm brought to these by lecturers and to engage the student voice in the pedagogic process itself. 

The initiative has been very positively received by staff and students. For staff, the observations have enabled them to receive feedback on aspects of their teaching from the peers of those they teach. The students involved all reported enjoying the process. For them, the most interesting part was ‘being on the other side’ and seeing the session more from the lecturer’s point of view. 
One representative answer by a colleague to the question of whether the process has been beneficial is:

“Yes, because [your own] students don’t feed back to you on your performance. I strive to give the best teaching and learning possible and would love to ask students how I am performing.”

Likewise, the student observers have responded very positively: 

“Personally I enjoyed getting to see a MA course first hand and it was good to brush up on my observational skills.”

